Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

310 Roezl to Sander.doc




Prague, 11th October, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

Baron Hruby has given me 500 guilders for you which is approx. £41 and a few shillings according to the latest rate of exchange. Part of this is for the boiler, he thinks £23.15.6 and the rest an advance for orchids next year.
I shall travel to Belgium tonight where I shall stay until the 15th in Liege. Mr and Mrs Messange are in Paris as well as Jean Morreu and will return in the morning of the 14th. My niece is in Bournville and will run the household in the absence of Mme Messange in Paris.
I placed a small order for orchids some 10 or 12 days ago hoping that they would arrive before my departure. But I have not heard from you that you have despatched them and I hope they will arrive by the time I get back to Prague on the 18th. 

I wish you well for tomorrow’s auction and hope that you will make £1500, although I think it will be nearer £1000. Please write and tell me how it went.

With kind regards from your sincere friend,

B Roezl

I have not received any money from Rothschild yet.
Translated by: Maren Talbot
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